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EXTENSION OF MEMBERSHIP ON  
MEDICAL OFFICER OF HEALTH RECRUITMENT COMMITTEE 

 
Recommendation 

 
It is recommended that the Board of Health endorse continuation of the membership of Ms. Patricia 

Coderre on the Medical Officer of Health Recruitment Committee until the work of this committee is 

complete. 

 

The Medical Officer of Health Recruitment Committee continues to work closely with the Executive Search 

firm, Four Corners Group, in recruiting for the position of Medical Officer of Health and Chief Executive 

Officer for the Middlesex-London Health Unit. The work of this committee is not yet complete. 

 

Ms. Patricia Coderre will be resigning from the Board of Health following the December 13, 2012 Board of 

Health meeting. She is currently a member of the Medical Officer of Health Recruitment Committee. In 

order for the Recruitment Committee to complete its work without disruption, it is recommended that Ms. 

Coderre continue to be a member of the Medical Officer of Health Recruitment Committee until this 

committee’s work is complete.  

 

 
 

Ms. Viola Poletes Montgomery 

Chair, Board of Health for the Middlesex-London Health Unit  

 

  


